64-4291

25X

Dear Brock:

With reference to your memorandum of 27 May, subject: USIB/COMOR National Reconnaissance Program Clearances, I am grateful to you for bringing this matter to my attention. The question of clearances and the number of billets is a matter of my direct responsibility, and I am pleased to note that you consider it one which must be maintained under continuing review.

The Chairman of the Committee on Overhead Reconnaissance has been advised of your memorandum.

Sincerely,

15/

John A. McCone Director

The Honorable Brockway McMillan, Under Secretary of the Air Force The Pentagon Washington, D.C.

WElder: MMW (15June 64)

Orig - Addressee

cc - DCI

ER

7W 1

Approved For Release 2003/05/05 : CIA-RDP80B01676R000300160004-0